
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10 December 2010 
            
Newsletter No 14 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 13 December 2010.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Star Dancers     Nursery 
For working really hard to 
produce a dance for the 

Nativity. 

Madhvi Bangay   RW 
For practicing really hard for 

her dance in the Nativity. 

Adeeb Chafekar   RG 
For making excellent progress in 
all areas of the curriculum and 
having a fantastic first term at 

school. 

Tashaurn Levy-Grant   1B 
For making good progress and 

working hard all term. 

Joffrey Thoinet   1/2H 
For having a positive attitude 

during assessment. 

Alisha Ejaz   2S 
For a super effort in literacy and 
numeracy. Always putting 100% 

into her work. 

Iram Malik   3L 
For having a ‘can do’ attitude to 

her work this term. 

Simran Mahandru   3/4MW 
For taking advice to improve 

her handwriting. 

Adnan Mahmood   4W 
For getting 10/10 in spellings 

tests nearly every week this term. 

Tasnia Islam    5B 
For working hard in maths and 

doing very well in assessments. 

Delaeo Warrican  5/6S 
For working hard in maths 

lessons. 

Simon Chin   6SH 
For designing and making a 

calendar using African prints. 

 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 2S 
Spick and Span 5B 
Attendance 2S 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to RG   Runners up - RW 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 13 December 2010. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 

  Emran Rashid Kabir    1B 
For tidying up the classroom 
and cloakroom without being 

asked. 

Jacob Morgan    3L 
For opening the door for 
another child who was 

struggling without being asked. 



 
Smiley Chart/Star Chart Winners 
The following children have had the most smiley faces/stars for good work or behaviour over the last 
term.  They will receive their gift voucher and certificate in church on Friday 17 December 2010. 
RW:    Shayla-Moore Samuda 
RG:     Maddison Campbell-Swords 
1B:      Taujnay Harrington-Alcide 

1/2H:   Joffrey Thoinet 
2S:       Alisha Ejaz 
3L:        Aaran Bains 
3/MW:   Karina Raj-Bangar    

4W:    Isla Sutton 
5B:     Tawana Machiridza 
5/6S:   Megan O’Hanlon 
6SH:   Simon Chin 

 
Christmas Date for your Diary 

Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 
Christmas Parties 
Key Stage 2 Christmas party will be held on Wednesday 15 December 2010. Nursery, Foundation 
Years and Key Stage 1 Christmas party will be held on Thursday 16 December 2010. Both parties 
will start at 1:30pm.  All children must come to school in their school uniform and bring their party 
clothes to change into in the afternoon. 
 
Christmas Disco 
Key Stage 2 Christmas Disco will be on Tuesday 14 December 2010.  This will be held in the school 
hall and start at 3:45pm till 4:45pm.  Dress code is either Nativity costume or party clothes.  Children 
must wear their school uniform to school and change into their disco clothes after school. The cost 
to go to the disco is £1.00 and this includes the chance to win a raffle prize. Tickets will be on sale 
on the morning (8:45am to 9:00am) and evening (3:45pm to 4:00pm) of Monday 13 December 2010 
and Tuesday 14 December 2010.  
 
Message from Father Brian 

The Light of Christ shines in darkness 

 

United Christmas Celebration for all ages and Churches in North Birmingham 

 

Friday 17th December, 7.30pm at the New Testament Church of God, Lozells Road. 

 

Fr Brian will be welcoming Christians from across the local Churches and Bishop Derek 

Webley will be speaking.  Children are encouraged to come as a nativity character. 

 

You'll be welcome to join us! 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

Children will break up on 
Friday 17 December 2010 

and return to school on 
Wednesday 5 January 2011 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher   

Event  Time Date 
  Christmas Carol Concert 5:30pm Monday 13 December 2010 

Christmas Nativity 2:15pm Tuesday 14 December 2010 

Christmas Church Service 11:15am Friday 17 December 2010  


